Lent 2016
Reading Contract/Reflections
For Pre-readers:

Read a book for your child from the list every week.  Write down the name of the book so your child sees progress on their contract.  Discuss what they understood from the story. Keep a journal for your child. It makes a great keepsake for future years. Since they can’t read enough on their own a parent has to be the “mentor.”
For Second-Fifth Grades:

 Discuss the project with your child.  Together choose a mentor. It can be a parent, close family friend or a godparent.  Since those in this age group need more structure, select a time and place that your child can do ten minutes or reading uninterrupted.  Saturdays and Sundays can be great days for reflection and journal writing.  Encourage them not to summarize the story but to write about their feelings or thoughts. They don’t have to finish an entire large book—choose pertinent chapters together.  If they choose a shorter book, they should read more than one for all of lent. Make it a “journey.”
For Sixth-Ninth Grades:

Choosing a mentor that’s not a parent can be a great idea. The mentor may choose to read the book ahead of time. In this age they may choose to do all their reading at one or two sittings.  They should average at least one hour in five days.  Reserve one sitting (maybe Saturday) for reflective writing and one shorter sitting for discussing what they’re learning and what they’re feeling about the book with their mentor. Encourage them not to summarize but to be reflective. Encourage them to read some of the prayer books or poems too.

ALL THE CHILDREN:

Remind your children that Lent is a time for more prayer in additional to their regular prayers, almsgiving and fasting.  Try to incorporate these ideals in family life.   We will be having a retreat but you should try to do your own project with your family.  This is a great time to revisit the prayer corner (remind them of their daily prayer sheets) and to visit some of our infirm parishioners.
It is inevitable that some of the children (if not all) will fall short in their goals; have a bad week; act out in frustration.  Please encourage them to recommit and continue without quitting prior to Pascha.

If you have books from our last Lenten Retreat reading contract at home that did not come back, please return them. No questions asked.
